
                                               York Town Board Meeting 

                                                     December 28th, 2023  

                                                            close out 

                                                             5:00 p.m. 

 

Present: Supervisor Gerald L. Deming, Council Members: Frank Rose Jr., Amos Smith,    

              and Jason Swede 

 

Absent: None 

 

Others: George Worden Jr. (Highway Supt), Dustin Geiger and Kirk Richenberg. 

 

Supervisor Deming opened the Town Board meeting at 5:00 p.m. and invited 

Councilman Swede to lead in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

MINUTES: 

RESOLUTION offered by Mr. Smith and seconded by Mr. Rose to approve the minutes 

of the December 5th Town Board meeting.  Voted on and approved, Yes-4, No-0. 

 

BILLS: 

RESOLUTION offered by Mr. Rose and seconded by Mr. Swede to approve all claims 

brought before the Board.  Voted on and approved, Yes-4, No-0. 

 

• General Fund Claim                #326-364              $ 17,124.54 

• Consolidated Water/Sewer     #270-280               $   7,621.02 

• Highway Fund                        #186-195               $   6,594.02 

               

 

 

HIGHWAY REPORT: 

Mr. Worden informed the Board that he received one application recently for the 

Highway position.  The applicant has a Class A license and Mr. Worden commented that 

he has verified his references and feels he would be an asset. 

 

Councilman Rose inquired if he could potentially be used for Water & Sewer?  

Mr. Worden answered that he may be willing to do that too and added that he has one 

current employee that is willing to as well. 

 

Councilman Rose asked Mr. Worden how a current employee did on a recent exam.  Mr. 

Worden reported that unfortunately he did not pass the exam but is able to re-take it in 

three months.  Mr. Worden commented it is not a question of whether or not he can do 

the job because he has been doing a good job on a daily basis. 

 

Councilman Smith asked if we need to advertise for another operator which Mr. Worden 

replied not at this time. 

 



Supervisor Deming asked how quickly the applicant can start.  Mr. Worden answered he 

could start as soon as he has completed the DOT physical and his license has been 

approved by our insurance.  If all goes smoothly, the start date can be January 15, 2024. 

 

RESOLUTION offered by Mr. Smith and seconded by Mr. Swede to approve the 

application of Robert Link to the York Highway Department effective January 15, 2024.  

Voted on and approved, Yes-4, No-0.  

 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

1)TAP Resolution: RESCIND 

Supervisor Deming stated at the December 5th meeting the Board approved a resolution 

authorizing submission of a grant application for the Transportation Alternative Program 

but after review of the financial figures, we must rescind that resolution and approve a 

new one. 

 

RESOLUTION offered by Mr. Smith and seconded by Mr. Swede to rescind the TAP 

resolution from the December 5th, 2023 Town Board meeting. Voted on and approved, 

Yes-4, No-0. 

 

Updated Resolution: Transportation Alternative Program: 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 

 



2)MRB Group Proposal: 

Supervisor Deming informed the Board of a recommendation received by Dwight 

Kanyuck, Esq. to accept a proposal from MRB Group for engineering review of the 

White Creek Solar project.  The estimated cost for services is $40, 200 which ultimately 

would be reimbursed by the intervener funds.  Supervisor Deming stated that the Town of 

Leicester has already approved the proposal. 

  

RESOLUTION offered by Mr. Smith and seconded by Mr. Rose to accept the proposal 

from MRB Group for engineering review of the White Creek Solar project and further 

authorize Supervisor Deming permission to sign such contract.  Voted on and approved, 

Yes-4, No-0. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

RESOLUTION offered by Mr. Rose and seconded by Mr. Swede to adjourn the year end 

close out meeting at 5:09 p.m. Voted on and approved, Yes- 4, No- 0. 

 

 

                                                                                    Respectfully Submitted, 

                                                                                    Christine M. Harris, 

                                                                                    Christine M. Harris, Clerk 

 

 


